

November 6, 2013

The Honorable Jo-Ellen Darcy Assistant Secretary of the Army Department of the Army, Civil Works 108 Army Pentagon Washington, DC 20310

Dear Assistant Secretary Darcy:

We are pleased that the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, as a part of the Asian Carp Regional Coordinating Committee, is continuing to implement and explore strategies that address the potential transfer of Asian carp and other aquatic invasive species (AIS) between the Great Lakes and Mississippi River basins. In addition to continuing this work, it is imperative that the Corps work with Congress on developing a plan that will provide long term, sustainable protection for the Great Lakes from the spread of nonindigenous aquatic species, which threaten our region's environment, fishing and boating industries, and overall economy.

The Water Resources Development Act of 2007 tasked the Corps, in consultation with a variety of other federal and state agencies, to conduct a feasibility study that evaluates alternatives and technologies that could be used to prevent the transfer of nonindigenous aquatic species between the Great Lakes and Mississippi River basins through a variety of pathways. A final version of this study, known as the Great Lakes and Mississippi River Interbasin Study (GLMRIS), is due to Congress in January 2014.

It is our understanding that this report will provide a set of alternatives for Congress to assess but will not include a formal recommendation of which alternative would be most effective in preventing species, like Asian carp, from transferring between the two basins in the long term. It is our expectation that the Corps will work with Congress, our staff, and regional stakeholders before and after the report is issued so that we can expeditiously determine how to best move forward with a comprehensive approach to address Asian Carp and other aquatic invasive species.

We ask you to identify how you intend to work with stakeholders on a comprehensive alternative that will maintain commerce, enhance and not degrade water quality, and permanently safeguard the Great Lakes from Asian carp and other invasive species following the release of the GLMRIS report. Please explain what decisions and authorizations will be necessary to allow for implementation of a comprehensive approach to address invasive species. We also ask you to describe measures that have been taken to date and identify interim measures that can be put into place to greatly reduce the risk of invasive species moving between the Great Lakes and Mississippi River basins. Upon release of the GLMRIS report, it is imperative that the

Corps continue its evaluation process under existing authority so that we can move very quickly on a comprehensive approach to best protect the environmental and economic health of the Great Lakes and Mississippi River.

Protecting the Great Lakes from harmful aquatic species is a shared responsibility of Congress, the Corps, other federal agencies, the affected states, and relevant local agencies. We are committed to working with you and to quickly identify a long-term approach to a problem that could have devastating effects on our region's economy, environment, and way of life.

We look forward to your positive response.

	•
Rethie Taterow	Sincerely, Robbathan
U.S. Senator Debbie Stabenow	U.S. Senator Rob Portman
U.S. Senator Sherrod Brown	U.S. Senator Carl Levin
U.S. Senator Dick Durbin	U.S. Senator Charles Schumer
U.S. Senator Robert Casey	U.S. Senator Joe Donnelly
U.S. Senator Al Franken	U.S. Senator Tammy Baldwin
U.S. Senator Mark Kirk	U.S. Senator Daniel Coats
Kirsten E. Hillibrand U.S. Senator Kirsten Gillibrand	U.S. Senator Amy Klobuchar

U.S. Senator Ron Johnson

U.S. Senator Pat Toomey